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MOTION ON NOTICE 
Councillor Janet Giles will move a motion and seek a seconder for the matter shown below to facilitate 
consideration by the Council: 
‘That Council requests administration undertake a feasibility study of making Sturt St. (between King William St. 
and Morphett Street) a 2 hour free parking zone prior to upgrading the parking metres on this section of Sturt St.’ 

 
 

 

ADMINISTRATION COMMENT 
 
1. Should the proposed motion be supported by Council, a feasibility study to make Sturt Street (between King 

William Street and Morphett Street) a 2-hour free parking zone will be undertaken. 

2. The timing and any potential changes will need to occur independently of the hardware replacement project 
noting: 

2.1. The replacement of all parking meters must be completed by 30 June 2024 due to the closure of the 
3G mobile phone network in June 2024, making the current meters across the city obsolete. 

2.2. The replacement of parking meters in this area has already been procured, received, contracted and 
scheduled, as well as preliminary works undertaken to enable replacement machines to be installed in 
Sturt Street.  

3. The study would consider the following: previous reports and trials, impacts to parking in Sturt Street and 
surrounding streets, revenue impacts, matters pertaining to parking legislation and community engagement. 

 
Should the motion be carried, the following implications of this motion should be considered. Note any costs 
provided are estimates only – no quotes or prices have been obtained: 
Public consultation Not Applicable 
External consultant advice Not Applicable 
Legal advice / litigation (eg contract 
breach) 

Not Applicable 

Impacts on existing projects 
 

Risk associated with the completion of the Ticket Machine Asset Rollout 
by the required deadline of June 2024 
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Budget reallocation Consultancy services if required will be funded from existing operating 
budgets 

Capital investment Not Applicable 
Staff time in preparing the feasibility 
study requested in the motion 

100> hours 
 

Other Not Applicable 
Staff time in receiving and preparing 
this administration comment 

To prepare this administration comment in response to the motion on 
notice took approximately 5.5 hours. 

 

 

- END OF REPORT –  
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